

20-21 SIXTH EPISCOPAL DISTRICT CONFERENCE DEPARTMENTAL/OFFICER REPORT

CONFERENCE DEPARTMENTAL/OFFICER REPORT

Conference Georgia North Region

Presiding Elders Jerry D. Woodfork, Frederick Braddock, Willie Wiley

Department/Office: Georgia North Region Women's Missionary Society

List of Current Officers

Betty W. Christian, President Hilda Stickey, Vice President Clide Coppin, Secretary Peggy Cureton, Assistant Secretary Lunita Mayfield, Treasurer

Mission/Purpose

Our mission is to share the good news, salvation through Jesus Christ with unsaved men, women, and children at home and abroad by using the processes and programs outline in the Bible, the Book of Discipline of the CME Church, and the Constitution and Bylaws of the Women's Missionary Council.

Objectives

To continue communication between the three districts and continue to make myself visible to the three districts when we can meet face-to-face again as I was able to do by virtual meetings doing the pandemic.

Education of our young black women and men is very important for the future of our young people. We will continue to contribute funds to the Helena B. Cobb and Save Our Sons Scholarship Funds.

Accomplishments

Even doing the pandemic thanks to the three districts, Atlanta-Rome, Elberton-Gainesville, and Augusta-Sparta Districts for their support that we were able to report the highest amount of funds for Helena B. Cobb and Save Our Sons Scholarship Fund in the Episcopacy again.

Virtual Missionary Institute for the 6th District on May 22, 2021, participated in the Rossie T. Hollis' Virtual Christmas and Easter Programs sponsored by WMC Rossie T. Hollis Secretary, Adrienne Speas, participated and was interviewed on the virtual zoom "When Missionaries Serve" International Women's Day sponsored by the WMC Pauline B. Grant Status of Women Secretary, Sis Crystal Lewis, attended a virtual meeting for each district, prayer breakfast, Helena B. Cobb Scholarship Day program in January, and contributed \$500 to the Eula Harris Life Membership Funds.

Challenges

The pandemic was a challenge in the beginning but I want to thank my region for not letting this challenge hinder them from continuing to do mission work as missionaries.

They continued to do outreach with the ministry "Putting it on the Porch", "Won't Do It Ministry", passing out food boxes in the community, giving out care packages that consist of face masks, hand sanitizer, gloves, and hand wipes, and partnering with Mercy Care Clinic to give the Covid Vaccine.

Recommendations

To increase the number of Rossie T. Hollis, Mattie E. Coleman, and Phyllis H. Bedford Departments in the Georgia North Region in conjunction with the Children's Ministry and The Young Adult Ministry. To continue communication and passing important information through text messages, emails, and phone calls.

Continue contributing funds to Helena B. Cobb and Save Our Sons Scholarship Funds

Respectfully submitted to Presiding Prelate Bishop Thomas L. Brown, Sr.,

Name of Chair/President/Director Betty W. Christian

Email bettyxtain@aol.com

Date Thursday, July 8, 2021